

NAME: DATE:

CLASS: MARK: ____ /100

(Time: 60 minutes)

Vocabulary & Grammar

A Choose the correct answer.

- Sue is in her twenties so in a couple of years she will be thirty.
A early B late C mid D full
- The two teenagers from the burning building without any injuries.
A rescued C escaped
B survived D suffered
- Kelly is jealous her sister's new smartphone.
A of B by C with D at
- My TV broke last night and now I need a new one.
A up B down C into D off
- The cute little girl had all over her face.
A wrinkles C cheeks
B freckles D looks
- We got caught in the thundershowers and got wet.
A boiling C drowning
B pouring D soaking
- My hair looks awful when it rains; it turns all
A curly B straight C frizzy D wavy
- I won't put with his rude behaviour anymore.
A off B on C up D through
- The residents of the town were from their homes before the hurricane hit.
A evacuated C grabbed
B transferred D collapsed
- George is so busy that he has trouble keeping of time.
A trail B track C site D ray

B Choose the correct answer.

- Rescuers all morning for survivors of the earthquake.
A searched C have been searching
B had searched D have searched
- She asked for advice on how to protect her home from the flood.
A a B an C some D the
- Anne is generous person.
A so B such C such a D so a
- We the building just before the explosion happened.
A have left C had been leaving
B were leaving D had left
- That was by far snowstorm the town has ever had.
A bad C worse
B the worst D worst
- The tribe hunt in the desert but now they raise cattle.
A used to C use
B use to D get used to
- It was raining heavily as we home.
A walked C had walked
B were walking D had been walking
- The winters are getting every year.
A warm and warmer
B warmest and warmest
C warm and warmest
D warmer and warmer
- The Inuit wear coats in the winter.
A long, beautiful, fur C beautiful, long, fur
B fur, beautiful, long D beautiful, fur, long
- The news conference about the tsunami at 8 pm.
A is starting C starts
B has started D has been starting

TEST 1

(Modules 1-2)

Communication

C Choose the correct response.

- 1 A: How was your trip?
B: **a** It didn't go well at all.
b That's not the worst of it.
- 2 A: What do you think?
B: **a** That's my opinion.
b That's not right.
- 3 A: Don't you agree?
B: **a** I certainly do.
b Sometimes, I have.
- 4 A: You're kidding!
B: **a** No way.
b No, I'm not.
- 5 A: He is so bossy at times.
B: **a** How annoying!
b I strongly believe that.

Reading

D You are going to read a text about an island. For questions 1-5, choose the correct answer A, B, C or D.

Forbidden Hawaii

When we think of the Hawaiian Islands, they often bring to mind a thriving tourist destination with white sandy beaches and swaying palm trees. However, on one of the most northern islands, you will not find any tourists or holiday activities. The island of Niihau is 180 km² in size with an extinct volcano, a delicate wetland and thriving forests. It is also the home to various endangered species such as the Hawaiian monk seal. The island belongs to the Robinson family who bought it from the King of Hawaii back in 1864 with the promise to preserve the traditional Hawaiian culture and language of the natives living there. In order to keep this promise, the family over time began to limit visitors to the island. Today, contact with the native Niihauans on the island is forbidden except by invitation. Therefore, until recently, the natives knew very little about the outside world.

A walk through the main village of the island shows how Niihau appears to be frozen in time. There are no cars, shops, restaurants or police. The only means of transport are horses and bicycles. There is no running water, power or telephone lines. All of the 130 permanent residents are native Hawaiians and speak Hawaiian as their first language. They don't pay rent and live by fishing and farming. It's a lifestyle far different from residents on the other Hawaiian islands.

The children of Niihau may not have TV or electronics like other children, but they do attend a small school that relies entirely on solar power for electricity. The school is one of the few schools in the USA that is completely solar powered. The school teaches the Hawaiian traditions and values of living off the land and ocean, and at the same time offers the children the opportunity to learn how to use computers and connect with the outside world.

One way outsiders can connect with Niihau is to purchase the islanders' handicrafts such as their shell jewellery. These products are on sale in other islands. During the winter months, unusual tiny shells wash up onto the beaches of the island. Talented artists make unique jewellery from these shells, which are popular with tourists. Although few have the chance to visit this forbidden land, its mystery continues to fascinate tourists.

TEST 1

(Modules 1-2)

- 1 What is the purpose of the text?
A to promote Hawaiian culture
B to describe an unusual place and people
C to explain the problems a community faces
D to recommend a holiday destination
- 2 Why are tourists not allowed to visit Niihau?
A in order to protect the lifestyle of the people there
B in order to protect the island's sensitive ecosystem
C because the owners of the island don't like outsiders
D because the natives are afraid of visitors
- 3 What is the writer trying to show in the second paragraph?
A how difficult it is to live on the island
B how unique the islanders' way of life is
C how cheap it is to live on the island
D how the islanders don't care about being on time
- 4 What does the writer say about education on the island?
A It focuses only on Hawaiian traditions.
B It teaches about solar energy and the environment.
C It tries to balance tradition with technology.
D It tries to prepare students for life away from the island.
- 5 What might the writer tell a visitor to Niihau?
A Be prepared for a difficult stay.
B Enjoy this rare opportunity.
C Make sure to buy handicrafts there.
D Don't expect the natives to be welcoming.

E Answer the following questions based on the text.

- 1 How is Niihau different from other Hawaiian islands?
.....
.....
- 2 Describe the landscape of Niihau.
.....
.....
- 3 What makes the main village of the island so unusual?
.....
.....
- 4 What unusual feature does the island's school have?
.....
.....
- 5 Why is the islanders' jewellery unique?
.....
.....

(Modules 1-2)

H Write an answer to ONE of the questions in this part.

You have had a class discussion on the importance of family. Now your teacher has asked you to write an essay expressing your opinion on the following: Family is more important than friends. Write your **essay** (120-180 words) giving reasons to support your point of view.

Your school English magazine is looking for stories from students for their next edition. Your **story** must begin with the sentence: We couldn't see the smoke coming from the forest when we started our hike. Your story (120-180 words) must include:

- a river
- a helicopter

[illegible]